DARTMOUTH POLICE DEPARTMENT

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Saturday, November 12, 2016 

SINGLE CAR CRASH SENDS TWO UMASS DARTMOUTH STUDENTS TO RHODE ISLAND HOSPITAL 



DARTMOUTH, MA – On Saturday, November 12, 2016 at approximately 12:52 a.m., Dartmouth Police and other emergency personnel responded to State Road near Arcadia Avenue for a single vehicle vs. utility pole crash.

As a result of the crash, both the operator and the passenger of the 2003 Toyota Camry were transported to Rhode Island Hospital.

As of the time of this release, both the operator, identified as Mustafa ALKHATATBEH (19), and his passenger, identified as Harrianne ERRIE  (19), are listed in stable condition.

The crash remains under investigation by the Dartmouth Police Crash Reconstruction Unit.

